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Summary Care Records for Community Pharmacies
Dear Pharmacy
Summary Care Record (SCR) is a summary of a GP patient record that contains allergies, adverse reactions, current and past medication history. It is created by the patient’s GP and can be viewed by other healthcare professionals to treat patients in emergency care or out of hours. 
In 2015 SCR was piloted nationally across the country within the community pharmacy setting and has been proven a great success. SCR has now been given full roll out approval for all community pharmacies. Arden & GEM CSU have been commissioned by your local Area Team to manage the implementation of the SCR in your local area
Arden & GEM CSU will be responsible in providing each pharmacy with all the required tools and information in order to facilitate the use of SCR.
Locally Northamptonshire and Derbyshire participated in a proof of concept pilot to evaluate the benefits of community pharmacy access to view Summary Care Records, the results were very positive.
The vision is that by 2017 all pharmacists and pharmacy technicians will recognise that access to SCR will be an essential tool to help deliver high quality care. Use of the information within SCR will help to improve the efficiency of delivery, information decision making and help to ensure safer outcomes. Whilst it is a ‘read only’ document presently, it is hoped that this will continue to be developed.
There are some key requirements that pharmacies will need to complete in order to get access to SCR. Only registered pharmacists and registered pharmacy technicians will be allowed to view SCR in their pharmacy. 
Each pharmacy will need to have in place and complete the following:
· Attend face to face engagement meeting with the SCR project team (one representative per pharmacy)
· CPPE on-line accredited training
· Completion of the Acceptable User Agreement (AUA) 
· Privacy Officer (PO) in place for your pharmacy
Once the AUA has been submitted with the agreement of the SCR project team access to SCR will be forwarded onto the relevant RA/smartcard teams in order for the access to be granted.
The first essential step is that all pharmacies must attend a face to face engagement meeting, as set out by Health and Social Care Information Centre’s (HSCIC) process steps for SCR rollout in pharmacies. Not all pharmacy staff need to attend, one representative from each pharmacy who may be either a pharmacist, registered pharmacy technician or other permanent employed team member.  One individual cannot represent for example a chain of 2 or more pharmacies. The individual will be the key contact for the SCR support team and be able to communicate and deliver the SCR pharmacy action plan in their pharmacy.
The individual will be the key contact for the SCR support team and be able to communicate and deliver the SCR pharmacy action plan.
Before attending the face to face event the individual should make themselves aware of the details via the HSCIC link below and bring a copy of the fact sheet with them:

http://systems.hscic.gov.uk/scr/pharmacy/cpfactsheet.pdf

Ideally all pharmacists and registered pharmacy technicians (employed or locum) within the pharmacy should complete the CPPE e-learning and assessment via the below link:

https://www.cppe.ac.uk/programmes/l/summary-e-01/

Completion of the CPPE e-learning is not a pre-requisite in attending the SCR engagement events. The training can be completed at any point before you are given SCR access.

The engagement event will last for 2 hours, this is including the opportunity for any question and answers. The events have been setup to accommodate pharmacy working hours. 
Any pharmacies that are already live with SCR and were part of the proof of concept are more than welcome to attend the engagement event. These pharmacies will still be sent an invite to the engagement event too, though this is not an essential requirement for these pharmacies and if numbers are oversubscribed, priority will be given to those awaiting enablement. Whilst their smart cards will remain SCR enabled, it is a recommendation that key personnel undertake the CPPE eLearning and assessment (a valuable CPD entry!).
Locums: if you are working on a regular basis at one or more pharmacies, the pharmacy will brief you. If you are a variable location/randomly assigned locum please indicate a desire to attend one of the events attached, if numbers allow we will confirm that you may attend though priority will be given to key pharmacy representatives. A separate ‘information only’ event is also being considered. 
Multiple pharmacies have taken responsibility of implementing SCR internally and Aren & GEM CSU are not providing support to the following pharmacy groups: Lloyds, Boots, Day Lewis, Dean Smeadley, Rowlands, Safedale Ltd, Cohens Group, Tesco, Manor Pharmacy, Cox & Robinson, Superdrug, H I Weldicks, Knights, Morrisons
Arden & GEM CSU look forward to welcoming you to one of the up and coming events.
If you have any queries in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact the Arden GEM SCR project team on the email below, we look forward to supporting you on the path to SCR Access.
Kevin Smith SCR Project Manager and Pharmacist
[bookmark: _GoBack]Tuf Ahmed SCR Trainer
Regards
SCR Support Team
Email: SCRSupportTeam@ardengemcsu.nhs.uk
PLEASE SHARE THIS INFORMATION WITH LOCUMS WHO MAY BE WORKING IN YOUR PHARMACY, THERE IS INFORMATION APPLICABLE TO THEM IN THIS DOCUMENT. 
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